Date: January 29, 2019 at 22:48:52 EST

Subject: Reason for turndown

| turned down a request from Holzer Meigs to Riverside on January 29th at approximately 6:03am due
to weather. Specifically icing probability at 1,000’ agl of greater than 75 percent. Additionally, the
reporting stations were saying VFR. However there were snow squalls present that would reduce
visibility and/or ceilings to below minimums. In our area, these snow squalls don’t always show up on
radar and the HEMS tool was my source for the snow.





